
MVRC/ YARS 1 October 2024 Meeting 

Davis Explorit and Zoom  

Officers Present: Gary Matteson WA6TQJ  and Secretary Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG. 

Members attending at Explorit: Tom Bowen KM6DML, Phil Goodman N8ZOC, Michael Griffith N7KHP, 

Rick Littlefield N6KLB, Bruce Muramoto KN6SYF, Don Priesler KM6JCE, Bill Ragsdale K6KN, Greg Schwei 

KK6NQJ, and Steve Sparks KC6MHT. 

Guests attending at Explorit: None. 

Members attending on Zoom: Tom Preston KQ6EO. 

Meeting opened by President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ at 1930 hours with self-intros all around. 

September minutes approved on a motion by Bruce Muramoto KN6SYF and seconded by Rick Littlefield 

N6KLB. 

September treasurer’s report approved on a motion by Rick Littlefield N6KLB and seconded by Don 

Priesler KM6JCE. 

YARS/MVRC Treasurer’s Report: 

September 2024 

Beginning Balance – Sep. 1       $7,564.19 

Deposits 

  9/3 Dues     24.00 

  9/4 Dues     78.00 

 Total Deposits                   102.00  $7,666.19 

Withdrawals     

   (none) 

 Total Withdrawals         0.00  $7,666.19 

Ending Balance – Sep. 30       $7,666.19 

Encumbrances  (pending checks)      0.00  $7,666.19 

Available Balance – Sep. 30 (ending balance less encumbrances)  $7,666.19 

Member Dues Paid: 

Dave Nishikawa - $24.00 

Don Priesler KM6JQE - $24.00 

Michael Griffith N7KHP  - $24.00 



Paul and Delaney Bertain KM6AJQ & KM6AJW - $30.00 

Pending Checks (issued but not yet deposited): 

none 

No repeater report. 

President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ mentioned that visits to the repeater site on Mt. Vaca could be 

arranged. 

Yolo ARES EC Bruce Muramoto KM6SYF mentioned that the meeting program for the Wednesday 

September  19 meeting will be presented by Bob Hawkins KM6BXZ with Yolo Search and Rescue will 

present a program on ht programming. Meeting will be at the Yolo EOC, 120 W. Main in Woodland CA at 

1900 hrs. 

Foxy’s Fall Century Ride Communications and SAG Coordinator Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG gave a report on 

preparations for the Saturday 19 October event. 

Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG reported that MVRC’s annual IRS Form 990n had been filed. 

A motion by Greg Schwei KK6NQJ was made to donate $100 each to the Mt. Konocti Repeater and BARK 

in appreciation of use for the Davis Double Century. Seconded by Tom Bowen KM6DML. Motion passed. 

A discussion was held on a soldering program for the November and December meetings. 

Bill Ragsdale K6KN gave a program on repeater componants and functions. 

Meeting adjourned approx. 2035 hrs. 


